
        The Nineteenth Sunday In Ordinary Time 

Sunday 7th of August 2022 
 

    Parish of Dunshaughlin and Culmullen 
Website www.dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie 

            

Webcam - dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie/our-parish/webcam 

Parish Office; Pastoral Centre (Monday – Friday 10am until 2pm) 

Phone 01 8259114 or email office@dcparish.ie 

Pastoral Centre: Phone 01 802 4780 or email pcmanager@dcparish.ie 

Religious Shop; open everyday in the Pastoral Centre 

Fr. Seán Henry P.P. 01 - 825 9114 Fr. Joseph Clavin A.P. 01 - 824 1976 

Dunshaughlin Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 7pm, Sundays 9 am, 12 noon 

Culmullen Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 6pm, Sunday 10:30am 

Weekday Masses: Culmullen 9am, Dunshaughlin 10am     

Rosary: recited each morning in Dunshaughlin before 10am Mass, Tuesday at 7pm 

Confessions:  Saturday 12noon - 1pm.  

Eucharistic Adoration: Dunshaughlin: Tuesdays 10:30am until 2 pm; 7-9 pm    

Culmullen: Thursdays 9:30am until 11 am 

Baptisms: Dunshaughlin Church: First Saturday and Fourth Sunday of the month. 

Culmullen Church: Second Sunday of the month. Ceremonies are at 2pm.  
 

Mass Intentions for the coming week 
Saturday 6

th
 August Dunsh Vigil 7pm -  Andy O’Brien, also Martin and Mary Summerville 

Sunday 7
th

 August Dunsh 9am Laura Keating 

Sunday 7
th

 August Dunsh 12noon - Andrew Neary,  

also his brothers Michael and Padraig 
  

 

 

 

Saturday 13
th 

August Dunsh Vigil 7pm -  Michael Collins 

Sunday 14
th

 August Dunsh 12noon - Patrick Conroy;                        

Kathleen Rigney 
 

 

Meath Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock 
Takes place, Sunday the 14th of August. Led by Bishop Thomas Deenihan. 
Anointing of the Sick is at 2:30 pm and Mass will then be at 3pm. All welcome. A 
bus will leave Dunshaughlin Church at 8:30am. To book a seat on the bus, 
telephone May on 0871334872. 
 

Confirmation in the Parish 

Confirmation will be administered by Bishop Deenihan in Dunshaughlin 

Church for all Schools on Saturday 25th February. A Meeting of parents 

and children applying for Confirmation will take place early in September. 
 

First Communions 

Please note dates have not been set for First Communion, we can confirm for now 

that First Communion Masses will take place during the month May. Early in 

September a Meeting of Parents who wish to enrol a child for First Communion 

will take place in the Churches. 

At this Meeting the preparation programme called ‘Do this in Memory’ will be 

outlined and dates will be set for all Schools. 
 



Faith Formation Groups – All welcome. 

GWT Group: The group meets online each Wednesday evening to discuss the relevance 

of God’s Word for our lives today. New members welcome. Email gwt@dcparish.ie 
 

Words of Wisdom Book Club: The club meets online on the last Friday of each month 

to explore the book chosen by the group for that month. New members always welcome, 

please email bookclub@dcparish.ie 
 

St Monica’s Prayer Group: The group prays for all the petitions privately on a daily 

basis and after 10am Mass on Wednesdays. New members are always welcome. You can 

email stmonicasprayergroup@dcparish.ie 
 

Prayer and Worship Group: The group meets in the Pastoral Centre every Tuesday 

evening at 8pm to sing praise to God and read scripture. New members always welcome. 
 

Annual Peter McVerry Trust Wexford Cycle: Will take place on Saturday 17
th
 of 

September. The cycle raises vital funds for the housing and homeless. The event is open 

to all abilities and is a great day out. Call 01 823 0776 or visit www.pmvtrust.ie/cycle 
 

 

Culmullen Graveyard 
Once again, graves in Culmullen Cemetery have been disturbed during the night.  

We apologise to plot holders involved.  

We cannot be sure if the damage is caused by dogs or wild animals. 

We ask Parishioners and all visitors to be vigilant and please report anything unusual.  

If dogs are accompanying you to the cemetery, they should be on a leash at all times.  

Similarly we ask dog owners to have dogs on a leash in Church grounds including the car 

parks. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

 

Pastoral Centre 
We welcome two new Staff who have joined the Team at the Parish Pastoral Centre. Both 

are on the CE scheme, Ludmila will be in administration and organisation, Bróna will be 

involved in maintaining and cleaning the building.  

The Pastoral Centre is available for bookings. Please contact Damien 01 802 4780.  

It is hoped that the coffee dock will be open every day from 10:30am for tea, coffee and 

scones and a chat.  

The interior of the Pastoral Centre will be re-decorated in the coming weeks. 
 

Prayer for the Canonisation of Matt Talbot 

Lord, in your servant, Matt Talbot 

you have given us a wonderful example 

of triumph over addiction, of devotion to duty, 

and of lifelong reverence for the Most Holy Sacrament. 

May his life of prayer and penance give us courage 

to take up our crosses and follow in the footsteps 

of Our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ. 

Father, if it be your will that your beloved servant 

should be glorified by your Church, 

make known by your heavenly favours 

the power he enjoys in your sight. 

We ask this through the same Jesus Christ Our Lord. Amen. 


